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Patrick Strauch, Executive Director   

Senator Dill, Representative O’Neill and distinguished members of the Agriculture, 

Conservation and Forestry Committee,  

MFPC supports LD 90 because it will help insure the Forest Protection Unit (FPU) can 

retain experienced, knowledgeable officers after they have served as the FPU state 

supervisor. 

The state supervisor is an appointed position and every administration has the 

opportunity to fill it. LD 90 would simply clarify that if a state supervisor is not chosen 

to continue serving in that position, he or she can resume the position held previously or 

a position equivalent in salary grade “without impairment of personnel status or the loss 

of seniority, retirement or other rights.”  

For obvious reasons, the effectiveness of the FPU is very important to Maine’s large 

landowner community. Fighting forest fires requires a high degree of knowledge, 

expertise, and the right training and tools to do the job, including helicopter support.  

Traditionally, the state supervisor has worked closely with large landowners because a 

high degree of community coordination is required in the event of a major fire.   

Landowners also fund the FPU in part through the annual Commercial Forestry 

Excise Tax, which is assessed on owners of more than 500 acres of commercial forest 

land to partially offset the costs of forest fire protection.  

Please support LD 90. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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